# VILLA MONTEREY

Community News // Established in 1962

## **Mark Your Calendars**

Monthly Board Meeting November 4th @ 9 a.m.

## **Happy Hour**

October 20th & November 3rd and November 17th @ 5:30 p.m.

Brush & Bulk Trash Pickup October 23rd & November 27th

## HOA Neighborhood Block Party

October 14th 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

### **HOA Yard Sale**

October 21st 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

### **Book or Movie Review**

Read a good book or seen a good movie lately?
Send Bill your review and will publish it for all to enjoy!

# **Printing of Newsletter**

Joy Ester Your Local State Farm Insurance Agent 480-946-5489

Joy@JoyEstes.net





# **Community News**

HI Neighbors the flag pole is back up thanks to Alam Jones for working on it for us. Also it was at no cost to the HOA everything was donated.

The HOA Neighborhood Block Party is October 14th from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.. It is going to be a Pot Luck with the HOA providing Hot Dogs and Hamburgers.

The City of Scottsdale will have the Police and Fire Dept here along with some members of the Historic Preservation Commission and the Libraries Staff. Looking forward to see everyone. We will start cooking at 3:30 p.m..

The HOA Yard Sale is October 21 from 8:00a.m. to 4:00 p.m. If you are going to put items out that day Please let me know you address it will help on getting the signs out the day of the sale. Please join us for this.





# Contact for VMRA President, Bill Marshall bill99205@hotmail.com

602-463-9790

# Vice President, William Siegfried

wnsiegfried@gmail.com 217-784-4369

## Treasurer, Rose Surface

Vmra2treasurer@gmail.com 602-508-8358

Secretary

### **Directors:**

Mark Sheldon marksheldon1717@gmail.com 509-290-8107

Jordan Friedman jordanfriedman@att.net 847-630-7654

Tim Jelinek
Timjel8@gmail.com
480-320-0767

Librarian, Rosemary Kerwin rokewin@gmail.com

### Webmaster.

Kristen VanDusen painterkristinvav@gmail.com

Architectural, Paint Palette, Po Bill Marshall bill99205@hotmail.com 602-463-9790

Grounds/Landscaping, Bill Marshall bi[[99205@hotmail.com 602-463-9790

Villa Monterey Unit 2

# Safety Tip

### A Note From Bill:

Holiday Luncheon

We are working on a Holiday Luncheon. We need to get some information from you please. We need to know how many of you would like to join us for Lunch at PF Changs in December. We are working on the date and time.

Please email or text Me or Sharyn McCaslin with your information as soon as you can

Board Member Replacement
We are looking for a replacement Board Member to fill
a spot for the rest of the year and next year also.
The Board Members will pick a replacement at the

Garbage & Recyling

December Board Meeting.

When you are putting your garbage, recycling and trash out for pickup. Please do not put it on the sidewalks. Place it in the driveway or on the lawn. When it is placed on the sidewalk it is not safe for people walking in ours neighborhood. If your landscape rocks get on the walkway, please clear them off so if someone is walking it is clear.

Clean up after Dogs

We have a lot of people walking their dogs in ours neighborhood and not cleaning up after them. We have dogs owners that are cleaning up after them. All dogs are to be on a leash at all time.

#### Thanks

Hope to see all of you at the HOA Neighborhood Block Party October 14th. Also hoping everyone has a good Yard Sale October 21st



